ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, September 7, 2012
Present:  Keith Ellis (Art and Design); Kevin McDonough (AIS); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Matt Smock (IDT); Michael Kowalczyk (Mathematics); Felicia Flack (IT); Craig Rademacher (HPER); Mark Flaherty (Music); Greg Warchol (Criminal Justice); Tom Isaaccson (CAPS); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Judith Puncochar (Education); Ren Vander Lind (English); Jess Thompson (CAPS); Julie Higbie (Nursing); Chuck Rayhorn (Business); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology)

1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from April 20, 2012 meeting approved:  Dave moved by; seconded by Keith.
b. Chair
i. Will get a replacement ASNMU student
ii. Main work of Committee is Technology Innovation Award, due October 26. Chair asked how and when to distribute.  Remarked that an online dropbox is preferable so that members can review them prior to the meeting
c. Informational Technology
i. Felicia reported that her department manages My.NMU, Banner, and other systems.  Donavan asked about Java and whether the faculty can update to the latest version.  The issue affects Banner primarily. Lewis said he will have version 1.6.0_35 available this weekend.  
d. Help Desk

i. Newest version of Respondus Lockdown browser is available on Fall 2012 image.  Older version appears to work in Educat, but it doesn’t. Make sure to update.  Can’t update in the Classroom partition.   Punchocar asked what she should tell her faculty. Smock suggested having a non-graded test in Educat that the students could take to see if everything works well.  If not, download the latest version from Academic Computing’s Web site.
e. Instructional Design Technology Management
i. 1,084 Educat course requests, which is an all time high.  There has been some confusion using the new version of Educat.  Punchocar praised Tom and Matt for all the work they did in implementing the new version of Educat.  Rayhorn did say it wasn’t nice having the outage so long before school started.  Vander Lind asked if it was possible to get tutors added into Educat.   Smock reported classroom upgrades have been going on, particularly in West Science.
2. Unfinished Business
a. Flack was looking for feedback on the advising process in the April 20 meeting.  She would like to get together in a room where we can go through the advising tab and get feedback. Ellis asked if there is a better way of stating degree audit. Students don’t understand what this term means.  Flack said she will fix this.  Donavan and others reported other glitches in regards to locating courses for students.   ASNMU rep complained about the misstated expected graduation date in the general student record.  Flack said a random date was required, and the issue has been resolved.
b. Donavan raised issues about the online student evaluations. He would like an expanded rating scale and also, have the comments connected to individual students.  Rayhorn complained he gets a very low response rate.   Flack said Darlene Walch, Dean of AIS, wants us to get together in a room to discuss these issues. 
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
